
Mayor and Members of Council 

To:  The Mayor and Members of Council 

From:  Greg Bergeron, Director of Enforcement and Regulatory Services 

Date: April 22, 2025 

Report #: RPT-186-25 

Subject:  Supplementary report to RPT 160-25 (Vehicle for Hire) 

Purpose: For Approval 

Recommendation 

THAT Council approve an increase the maximum age of regular Taxicabs and from 10 years 
to 12 years;  

AND THAT the age limit surrounding Accessible Taxicabs be removed;  

AND THAT Taxicabs, Accessible Taxicabs and Limousines older than 10 years old require 
safety standards certificates to be submitted to the Licensing Officer semi-annually, within the 
previous 60 days from March 31 and September 30.  

THAT the amending By-law to reflect these changes be approved.  

Strategic Plan Priority 

Strategic Priority 6 - Stable and Responsive Governance 

Impacts and Mitigation 

Social Impacts 

N/A 

Environmental Impacts 

N/A 

Economic Impacts 

N/A 

Report 

At the Administration and Operations Committee on April 15, 2025, the Committee approved 
an amendment to the Vehicle for Hire By-law Vehicle Age Requirements.  
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Option B, which was approved by the Committee, incorrectly included limousines in the 
recommendation. Under subsection 2.3 of Schedule 2 of the Vehicle For Hire By-law, 
limousines are exempt from the age requirements. 

The recommendation above has been corrected to exclude limousines.   

Staff are recommending approval of the revised recommendation and amending by-law.  

Attachments 

1) RPT160-25  

Reviewed By 

1) Cindy Stevenson – General Manager or Emergency and Protective Services 

Copied To 

 

By-law and/or Agreement 

By-law Required          Yes 

Agreement(s) or other documents to be signed by Mayor and /or Clerk   No 


